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Serving God  

    and the community  

        since 1832. 

Church Leadership 
Pastor………………………..Rev. Mike Wilson 
Pastor Emeritus…..Rev. Sheldon “Tim” Logan 
Music Director…………………..Chris Thomas 
Organist…………………………...Joyce Kriner 
Secretary……………………...….Mary Stewart 
Sexton & Librarian………………..Eileen Kriner 
Treasurer……………….………Barbara Griffith 
 

Committee Chairs—2022 
Clerk of Session……...…...Mary Ellen Flowers 

Membership Care & 
   Development…………………..Marlene Long 
                        Joanne Scott 

Mission/Outreach..………..Mary Ellen Flowers 
                                                  Sue Kellerman                                            

Nominating &  
   Training……………………………………TBD 

Personnel…………..…………...Sue Kellerman 
                              Scott Shunk 

Property………..………….……….Scott Shunk 
                   Bob Kellerman, Dave Maille 

Spiritual Formation.…………..Jennifer Wedzik 

Stewardship &  Finance…………..Dave Maille 
                                        Bob Kellerman  
                          Barb Griffith                   

Worship……………...…………..Chris Thomas 
                             Jared Mosier                       

Recording Secretary…….Cindy Skladanowski 
 

Deacons 
Chairperson…………………….Nancy McNally 
Secretary………………………….Joanne Scott 
Treasurer…………...…………….Peggie Smith 
Caring Tree………………………...Nancy Way 
Correspondence…….…………...Joanne Scott 
Flower Coordinator……………..Sally Wakeley 
Funeral Dinners………………….Sue Beighley 
Greeters/Liturgists…….…………Joanne Scott 

Audio Worship Recordings Call:  814-203-4173 

Live-Stream Worship: Facebook@firstpresbyterianchurchofharborcreek   

The last in-person Christmas Eve service I led was in 2019. In 
2020 we were in deep COVID and I live-streamed the service from 
my living room. In 2021 the church I was serving, despite having 
resumed in-person worship, had a COVID scare and we recorded 
the Christmas Eve service and dropped it on YouTube. This year 
weather kept us from gathering. Hopefully 2023 will see us all 
together on December 24. And since that’s a Sunday I might lead a 
record five services in one day – talk about making up for lost time! 

But in God’s economy, I don’t think time is ever lost even if we 
must spend it in ways that are unexpected, or undesirable or 
unfamiliar. Not unlike the Christmas story itself in which an 
unexpectedly pregnant woman must make an undesirable journey 
and give birth in an unfamiliar place. 

And maybe we’re being reminded that we are not meant to 
“repeat the sounding joy” in exactly the same way year after year. 
Perhaps a lesson from the last few years is that we are all more 
flexible, adaptable and capable of change than we thought. A 
challenge for us as we enter 2023 is to balance our desire to hold 
fast to the familiar with God’s seeming insistence that we stay alert 
to changing conditions and respond in faith. 

I can attest that in the last couple years my own conditions have 
changed significantly. Mary Louise and I did not expect to find 
ourselves in Erie, Pennsylvania. We had an idea, a plan, that didn’t 
include new winter boots. And for a while it looked like it was going 
to work. Until it didn’t. But now, as we are settling into our new 
home (and I don’t mean just the house), it feels almost obvious. Of 
course, Erie. And last month I wrote about how surprisingly quickly 
our roots are taking hold of this new soil. Our new patterns and 
rhythms are becoming familiar. There’s a comfort in that, to be 
sure. But also a caution, for me and for our church communities.  

Continued on next page . . . 

From Pastor Mike . . . 
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… continued from previous page 

We shouldn’t get too comfortable too quickly so that 
we might be always ready to see the new things that 
God is always doing and to nimbly respond to them. 

I’ve been reminded that in addition to this 
monthly newsletter article, I also have to write a 
message for our annual reports. I’ve written a lot of 
those over the years and they typically include a good 
deal of reflection on where we’ve been and what 
we’ve accomplished. My first one for you, though, 
will be far more aspirational than reflective because 
we’re just getting started (and what an interesting 
start it’s been!). And at least one aspiration will be to 
have an in-person Christmas Eve service! But I hope 
that our experiences over that last couple years, 
separately and together, have shown us that we are 
more resilient and adaptable that we imagined. 
Because God has not be wasting our time, spinning 
out wheels, until we can get back to “normal.” I 
believe that God has been opening our eyes to the 
fact that change is what normal looks like. 

I’m excited about what 2023 will hold for us, the 
opportunities and possibilities. I’m eager to see how 
God will use us – together – to participate in the 
“exhibition of the Kingdom of Heaven to the world.” 
And so as our old year yields to a new one, let’s pause 
to reflect on where we’ve been. But let’s not linger too 
long in the past and instead embrace the future that 
God is creating…one that I hope and pray includes a 
Christmas Eve service! 

Grace, peace and happy New Year! 

   Mike  

Wednesday, February 22 marks the beginning of Lent with Ash 
Wednesday. For Christians, Lent is a 40-day season of fasting, reflection 
and penance culminating  in Holy Week and the Easter Sunday 
commemoration of Jesus’ Resurrection. 

Here are a few basics on the Ash Wednesday tradition: 

When was the first Ash Wednesday celebrated? 

Early Christians celebrated the first Ash Wednesday sometime around the 
Early Middle Ages, said The Rev. Arne Panula, director of the Catholic 

Information Center in Washington, D.C.  Monsignor Kevin Irwin, a liturgy specialist at Catholic University, said 
the practice started in the 10th century and became an official liturgy in the 13th century.  

Is Ash Wednesday a Roman Catholic observance? 

Catholics are not the only group observing Ash Wednesday. Anglicans/Episcopalians, Lutherans, United 
Methodists and other liturgical Protestants partake in receiving ashes. Historically, the practice has not been 
common among evangelicals. 

Panula said Muslims, Jews and even people who are not religious can honor the tradition as a reminder of 
humanity’s shortcomings. “People recognize that it is a symbol of our mortality,” he said. “It gives us a profound 
sense that we are mortal, and Ash Wednesday is a reminder of that.” 

In a typical Ash Wednesday service, a minister recites Genesis 3:19 — “For dust you are and to dust you shall 
return” — while applying the ashes in the shape of a cross on the recipient’s forehead. 

Where do the ashes come from? 

Typically, the ashes that are placed on the forehead of the individual come from branches used in the previous 
year’s Palm Sunday services, which falls one week before Easter and commemorates Jesus’ entry into Jerusalem. 

What do the ashes on the forehead represent? 

The ashes are a profound symbolism for observers. It is a deeply ingrained tradition, even for people who may not 
be particularly observant. The ashes — a traditional sign of mourning and repentance — are meant to remind 
people that life is short. 

“It is a time for Christians to carry the cross,” Panula said. “The observance is a symbol of our Lord emblazoned on 
the forehead of Christians.”  

Blessed are the 

poor in spirit,  

for theirs is the 

kingdom of 

heaven.  
Matthew  5:3 
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January Worship Leaders 
   Liturgists   Greeters  

Jan. 1  Gil Long    Dave & Sue Beighley  

Jan. 8  Marlene Long  Barry & Jane Wile   

Jan. 15 Brian Griffith  Pat Feddersen  

         & Alisabeth Goetsch  

Jan. 22 Bill Nesgoda  Ann Nesgoda    

Jan. 29 Chris Thomas  Don & Bonnie 

         Duckett 

February Worship Leaders 

to be announced… 

watch bulletin for updated information. 

Lectionary  Readings  
January and February 2023 

Below are the readings suggested by the Revised Common 
Lectionary for this month. 

Sunday, January 1   1st Sunday of Christmas  
Isaiah 63:7-9       Psalm 148  

Hebrews 2:10-18     Matthew 2:13-23 

Friday, January 6   Epiphany of the Lord 

Isaiah 60:1-6      Psalm 72:1-7, 10-14 

Ephesians 3:1-12     Matthew 2:1-12  

Sunday, January 8   Baptism of the Lord 
Isaiah 42:1-9       Psalm 29 
Acts 10:34-43      Matthew 3:13-17  

Sunday, January 15  2nd Sunday after Epiphany 
Isaiah 49:1-7      Psalm 40:1-11 

1 Corinthians 1:1-9    John 1:29-42  

Saturday, January 22  3rd Sunday after Epiphany 
Isaiah 9:1-4      Psalm 27:1, 4-9 
1 Corinthians 1:10-18   Matthew 4:12-23 

Sunday, January 29   4th   Sunday after Epiphany 
 Micah 6:1-8      Psalm 15 
 1 Corinthians 1:18-31   Matthew 5:1-12  

Sunday, February 5   5th  Sunday after Epiphany 
Isaiah 58:1-9a (9b-12)   Psalm 112:1-9 (10) 
1 Corinthians 2:1-12 (13-16)  Matthew 5:13-20  

Sunday, February 12   6th  Sunday after Epiphany 
Deuteronomy 30:15-20 or Sirach 15:15-20 
Psalm 119:1-8     1 Corinthians 3:1-9  

Matthew 5:21-37  

Sunday, February 19   Transfiguration Sunday 
Exodus 24:12-18     Psalm 2 or Psalm 99 

2 Peter 1:16-21     Matthew 17:1-9  

Wednesday, February 22  Ash Wednesday 

Joel 2:1-2, 12-17 or Isaiah 58:1-12 

Psalm 51:1-17     2 Corinthians 5:20b-6:10 

Matthew 6:1-6, 16-21  

Sunday, February 27   1st Sunday in Lent 
Genesis 2:15-17; 3:1-7   Psalm 32 

Romans 5:12-19     Matthew 4:1-11 

Worship News 

Church Office Hours 

Pastor Mike is usually in the office on Mondays 
and Wednesdays around 9:00 a.m. 

If you have a pastoral emergency, please call 
Mike at 412-298-9196. 

 
The secretary’s regular office hours are: 

Monday, Wednesday and Friday mornings from  
9:00 a.m. to noon. 

There may be times that they may be changed; 
Please call the church office to verify. 

 
Church Office Phone number:  814-899-1031                  
Email Address:  Harborcreek.fpc2@aol.com 

Website:   hcpresbyterian.org 
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Aluminum Cans for the Dick Smith 
Fund to benefit community members with 
emergency needs. 

Cancelled Stamps to be sent to Canada 
to benefit a Leprosy organization. 

Used Greeting Cards to be sent to be 
sent to St Jude’s Ranch for them to repurpose 
and sell in their gift shop and on their 
website. Please do not cut cards or change 
cards in anyway.  They need them whole for 
them to be transformed. 

Travel Sized Personal Care Products 
to be given to the homeless at The Upper 
Room.    

We are still receiving donations for special 
mission projects. This is an easy way to make a 
big difference in the lives of people in our 
community and around the world!  Just collect 
and drop off at church. 

We, as a church family, 
care deeply about you and 
your family and friends.  
Through our Prayer Chain 
we can surround those in 

need with prayer.  As we reorganize our chain, 
we invite you to join us in two ways: 

1.If you would like to join the ministry of the 
prayer chain and receive prayer requests either 
by phone or text message, please call Nancy 
McNally at 814-450-2577 or Peggie Smith at 814
-881-3648 and have your name added to the list. 

2.And if you have a prayer request do not 
hesitate to either Peggie or Nancy with your 
need.  You need to let them know what 
information can be shared and if you want to add 
a name to the prayer list in the bulletin and 
newsletter. 

 Blessing/Outreach 
Cupboard 

It’s cold, so we are  temporarily stop donating 
cans & jars of items that may 
freeze.  Donations of non-
perishable in bags/boxes, 
personal hygiene products, 
and paper products are 
much appreciated.  Thanks 
for your continued support 
of this worthwhile project. 

Spiritual Formation 

at 10:15 a.m. 

We hope you will join us each Sunday at 10:15 
a.m. in the social hall to enjoy a scrumptious 
brunch and watch one third of a movie with a 
lively discussion after.  All ages are welcome. 

Our new movie is 
“I Can Only Imagine” 

BIBLE QUEST -Ahoy! 

Kids Sunday School 

Sundays after church  

10:30 a.m. 

We are continuing our quest together!   We will 

be experiencing some special stories from the 

Bible in lots of different ways- story telling, 

music, art, mission, and just talking about them 

as a group.  In our quest the stories will become 

connected with our story.  Will learn about 

hardship, friendship, and  miracles.     
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ELEVATOR UPDATE 
The elevator has been out of service for several 
months. Some may be wondering why it is not 
already been repaired. The following information 
will bring you up to date. 

The elevator was installed at the time of the 
addition to the church in 1995. 

Like most church elevators, it has been very 
lightly used as compared to elevators used several 
times a day. It is like owning a 27 year old car with 
only 10,000 miles. 

Our elevator was made by Inclinator Company of America. 

Inclinator discontinued the production of “public use elevators” such as ours several years 
ago. They only produce “home” elevators. 

Therefore, Inclinator no longer provides parts or service for the style elevator we have, and 
this has proven to be a major problem. 

In late spring it was reported that the elevator could be operated with a door open – a 
major safety issue. It was taken out of service at that time. 

A Pittsburgh based elevator service company, who has serviced our elevator previously, 
was called in to repair our elevator. 

They were unable to repair our elevator. Their recommendation was, “Needs a new main 
circuit board – 14 relay 1TRB - Unable to acquire.” They also say our elevator is in good 
condition mechanically. 

A search for the above mentioned circuit card was initiated. Several calls to other service 
companies; online searches of elevator parts websites, both new and used: and even multiple 
calls with the VP – Engineering of Inclinator. Unable to locate a circuit card. 

Also attempted to get a drawing and parts list of existing circuit board so could have a new 
one made – struck out here as well.  

Last option would be to find a specialty electronics firm that might be able to troubleshoot 
and repair the existing circuit board. I FINALLY found such a firm in Baltimore, who after 
reviewing pictures of our board, thought they could diagnose and repair the existing circuit 
card if we could provide a schematic. 

This repair has now been completed and the repaired circuit board has been received.   

Currently working with the elevator service company to schedule their service technician 
back in to re-install the board and proceed to attempt to get the elevator functioning. 

On a parallel path, we have had 2 sales rep visits to determine costs and options if current 
elevator simply cannot be repaired. One quote has already been received. Both options will 
require extensive changes to the current elevator opening, for which we would be responsible. 
1st quote - total cost for would be $64,000 to $70,000. 

Bob Kellerman 

Property Committee 



6 

Church News and Events 

Part of being a connectional church system is that 
we care for one another in a variety of ways. 
During the next year, we have been invited to pray 
for our partners in ministry in this presbytery.   

The list includes: Churches & Pastors, 
Commissioned Pastors (CP), Members-at-Large 
(MAL), Honorably Retired (HR), Validated 
Ministry (VM), Staff, and other Leadership. 

Jan. 1  Harborcreek and Emmanuel 
    Rev. Mike Wilson, Pastor 
   Rev. Keith Sundberg (HR) 
    Resource Consultant, Presbytery of 
    Lake Erie 
   
Jan. 8  Rev. Wayne A Yost 
    Temporary Stated Clerk, 
     Presbytery of Lake Erie 
   Moderators of the 225th General    
    Assembly: Shavon Starling-Louis 
    Ruth Santana-Grace  
 
Jan. 15  New Hope 
    CP Clay Woodring 
   Rev. Charlie McClung (HR)  
   Rev. John Dietz (HR) 
 
    

2023 Presbytery Weekly  
Prayer List 

 

2023  

Per Capita 

 

As part of a connectional church system, we 
contribute $33 per member to help support the 
Lake Erie Presbytery, Synod of the Trinity and 
the Biennial General Assembly. We ask members 
of the congregation to help with this obligation by 
covering their part of the apportionment by the 
end of March. There is a special blue envelope in 
your offering box or you can just write “per 
capita” on a generic envelope (or memo line of 
your check). Offering envelope boxes are 
available at the top of the stairs near the offices.  

Thanks, Stewardship and Financial Committee  

Jan. 22 Erie, Westminster 
    Darin Alvis, Preaching 
   Rev. Emily Rodgers Bissett Valid     
    Min., Presbyterian Church, Canada 
 
Jan. 29 First Church of the Covenant, Erie 
    Rev. Chris Weichman, Pastor 
    Rev. Britney Knight, Asso. Pastor  
   Erie-Wayside 
    Rev. James Bernhardt, Pastor  
    Rev. Nathan Royster, Asso. Pastor 
     
Feb. 5   Evangelical Presbyterian Church, Ghana 
   Pleasantville  
   Melinda Wingenbach 
    Administrative Assistant,  
    Presbytery of Lake Erie 
 
Feb. 12 Oil City, First 
    CP Josh Botts 
   Rev. Doug Portz  
    Board of Pensions, Regional Rep. 
 
Feb. 19 Rev. Anita Bernhardt 
    General Presbyter, Presbytery of Lake Erie 
   Rev. Gary Larson (HR) 
   Rev. Jim Rimmer (HR) 
 
Feb. 26 Erie, Belle Valley and Elmwood Avenue 
    Rev. Dave Edmunds, TSP 
   Marsha MacKinnon Presbytery Webmaster,  
    Presbytery of Lake Erie 

 
Swiss Steak 

Dinner Recap 
 
A big THANK YOU to 

everyone who helped 
make our recent fall 

dinner another success.  As part of our 
outreach, we provided 21 free meals for 
elderly clients of the Harborcreek Food 
Pantry and we had enough leftovers for a 
small welcome dinner for the Wilsons on 
the 18th.  Our profit this time was $3266 
which was very good and hopefully will be a 
good start towards our 2023 Presbytery 
Mission pledge. 
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Church Family News . . . 
Prayer List:  For those serving in the 
armed forces: Adam Bojarski (Suter). 
For the Lake Erie Presbytery & its 
leaders; for our pastor, Robin Cuneo, 
for church members, family & 
friends, we pray. 

We are updating our prayer list.  If 
someone was deleted, but they still should be on on the prayer list or 
if you have someone to add, please call or email the church office 
with the information. 

Remember  Our Homebound  
Some of you have asked about what you can do to keep connected to 
those who struggle to come to worship or participate in church 
activities.  Listed below are some of those you could send a card or a 
note of encouragement. 

Margaret Crider 
Heritage House  
30 East Street  
North East, PA  16428    

Jessie Dennison 
Wellmore Unit 4129 
580 Robert Daniel Drive 
Daniel Island, SC  29492 

Jacque Foust 
8467 East Lake Road 
Erie, PA  16511 

Dick May 
6568 Iroquois Avenue 
Harborcreek, PA  16421 

Bob and Carol Mulvin 
3740 Harbor Ridge Trail 
Erie, PA  16510 

Peggy Nelson  
2 Gibson St. Apt. 102 
North East, PA  16428     

Esther Noonan 
7554 McGill Road  
Harborcreek, PA  16421 

Yvonne Peters 
3913 Dexter Avenue 
Erie, PA 16504 

Wilda Resinger 
5456 East Lake Road  
Barnabas Court South  
Room 120  
Erie, PA  16511   

Sandy Spangler 
227 W. 22nd Street   
Room 9  
Erie, PA 16509         

Ron Washe 
4147 Bell Street 
Erie, PA  16511 

Carl Steiner 
c/o Heather Steiner 
4847 Tramarlac Lane 
Erie, PA  16505 

 January Birthdays 

15 Michael Schrimper 

23 Peggy Nelson 

30 Nancy Way 

30 Kathy Stewart 

31 Mary Ellen Flowers 
  

 February. Birthdays 

5 James Watson 

7 Sue Resinger 

18 John Brown 

23 Larry Hanes 

23 Carol Mulvin 

27 Ryan Lemke 

28 James Stewart 

28 Jeremy Stewart 

  

  

  

  

  January Anniversaries 

15 Bill & Ann Nesgoda 

 February Anniversaries 

22 Bob & Linda DeAngelo 

Barb Bemis 

Claudia Brown 

Connie Carrier 

Margaret Crider 

Ed Ellwood 

Dave English 

Judy Johnson 

Joyce Kriner 

Bridget Laughlan 

Dick May 

Mellish Family 

Eric Menz 

Mikayla and Family 

Bob Morrow 

Bob and Carol Mulvin 

Jeannie Pamula 

Yvonne Peters 

Wilda Resinger 

Family of Deane Scott 

Sandy Spangler 

Peggie Smith 

Rich Smith 

Carl Steiner 

Sandy Stewart 

Marge Suter 

Family of Megan Sweezy 

Taylor Family 

Sue Tuszynski 

Abigail Wilkinson 

Sally Wakeley 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 

 

 

 
Women’s AA 

5:00 p.m. 

3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 

 

 

 
Women’s AA 

5:00 p.m. 

10 11 12 

 

 
Deacon’s 

Meeting 

2:00 p.m. 
 
 

13 14 

15 16 

 

 

 
Women’s AA 

5:00 p.m. 

17 18 19 
Prayer Shawl 

Ministry 

3:00 p.m.. 

in Library 

 

Session 

Meeting 

6:00 p.m. 

20 21 

 

 
Liturgist Training 

10:00 a.m.  

22 23 

 
 

 

 

 

Women’s AA 

5:00 p.m. 

24 25 26 27 28 

29 

 
Annual  

Congregational 

Meeting  

30 

 

 

 
Women’s AA 

5:00 p.m. 

31     
Every Sunday:   

In-Person & Live Stream Worship  

9:15 a.m. 

Brunch & a Movie 

and Children’s Sunday School  

10:30 a.m. 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 

 

 

 
Women’s AA 

5:00 p.m. 

7 8 9 

 
Deacon’s 

Meeting 

2:00 p.m. 
 

Session 

Meeting 

6:00 p.m. 

10 11 

12 13 

 

 

 
Women’s AA 

5:00 p.m. 

14 15 16 

 

 
Prayer Shawl 

Ministry 

3:00 p.m.. 

in Library 

17 18 

19 20 
Newsletter  

Material Due 

 

 
Women’s AA 

5:00 p.m. 

21 22 

 
Ash Wednesday 

Service 

7:30 p.m. 

 

 

23 24 25 

26 27 

 

 

 
Women’s AA 

5:00 p.m. 

28     

February 2023 

Every Sunday:   

In-Person & Live Stream Worship  

9:15 a.m. 

Brunch & a Movie 

and Children’s Sunday School  

10:30 a.m. 
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Y R B O B A D I A H L J A P E S Y K L L K J U D G E S F A J J 

O F O L Q K Q D M W A D H M H J N W G R E Q S S F B P T B B F 

A G W R Z I P Q C R F M N X A F R A L U G O K E R T W J E O A 

B L L H H N P W V E P H E S I A N S I L G L J M O E R B A V K 

A E Y O N G R M C O R I N T H I A N S P T W K A Y M B J Y S R 

M U E L H S W Q T K Q U I R R E H T S E P T C J J S T M C R E 

J M F T O S H A G G A I G V N X M D J W B I A J M X U X U I N 

U A T B J C E M Z T J V C D B T S Q U V C U L Z F O G D K N C 

N S C Q L S W N L S O N G O F S O N G S H D T I H T C U O U A 

A V G Q S W E R B E H D S X T O E A S S W E W I H T K G P X Y 

H C A S I M G Z U G V A D S W K A O O Q Y E T B M P G F L M E 

U F L L E W H S Y N X R T I A H G J G D O L L M C O R V O Q K 

M V A E M Z G D N F A H U S R C O L O S S I A N S E T N O Z N 

N N T V C I Y Z B E O I A E Z Y I S N T U F A U C T O H E R B 

G G I I E E J O Q Z K C K N E W N R B F H I I C Y R A P Y E I 

S N A T T S J V M Q T U Q E L O N Z T W N W L L E T H M H N E 

N K N I U H X P Z S N K L G I C M A R K V E L T X A I X O H G 

A C S C P X A J G O X M V T H U M L Q S S U U Z N C R I R O I 

I S D U G C T I I C U O A Q U L I T U I U E G I A Z T P K S S 

N K X S R S H O R K O T S M F Q N T A D D S A H I A U X Z E R 

O X I Q Z R U R O A N V A B X H I S V F N H D P L T Y H G A O 

L J H A N O J N O E H T Z X R T T E J A K U Q E J S E K Y F P 

A Z W T V M M L M N T C C W J E R E M I A H V H I D A N I E L 

S N I K K R M A N H I J E I S P V O X N F E K A D H O N U J X 

S B W A I F L T E R L C G Z V Y R O A J R Y U I O F C I I Y S 

E I S A I A H W K H E M L U Z W R D R R L W K M A Z M A L M A 

H E X C Y N M J S A I R J E F F D W L P Q V K E I L P W L Y S 

T W Q O F R D N E E K U L U S W I S H O O U A H Q S O A M A W 

K I M L K S Q Q L A E J W V D D A S O R H N B E O R S T V M M 

M K P H I L E M O N Z W S U M E R U T H E Y A N J P A I B O Y 

I K F U A J C X X V E T D J X H D Y G B D J H G J E U H O S U 

Books of the Bible 

       

Acts Amos Chronicles Colossians Corinthians Daniel Deuteronomy 

Ecclesiastes Ephesians Esther Exodus Ezekiel Ezra Galatians 

Genesis Habakkuk Haggai Hebrews Hosea Isaiah James 

Jeremiah Job Joel John Jonah Joshua Jude 

Judges Kings Lamentations Leviticus Luke Malachi Mark 

Matthew Micah Nahum Nehemiah Numbers Obadiah Philemon 

Philippians Proverbs Psalms Revelations Romans Ruth Samuel 

Song of Songs Thessalonians Timothy Titus Zechariah Zephaniah  

Books of the Bible that have the same name are only listed once; such as the Epistle of John, I John, 2 John and 3 John;  
1 Kings and 2 Kings, etc. 


